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REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND PLANNING 



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING


ON THE 8th NOVEMBER 2004


TITLE:
Street Lighting – Night Inspection Service


RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. That the Lead Member concur with the proposal to enter into negotiations with Ewood Public Lighting Inspectorate Limited for the procurement of a street lighting night inspection service.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report considers an alternative method of providing a night inspection service for streetlighting outages


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
None


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Low, but failure to carry out night time inspections throughout the winter may increase the number of accidents on the road network.

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: 
Highway Revenue Budget 

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Pauline Lewis

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Dave McAllister
	


CLIENT CONSULTED:
Yes


CONTACT OFFICER:

Stuart Collins 

Tel. 0161 603 4051





City Highways Street Lighting Section


WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE (S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Reducing Crime, Enhancing Life in Salford.


DETAILS: (Overleaf)

1.0 Background.
1.1 Two members of staff have historically provided the street lighting night inspection service within Salford.  In May 2000, however, one member of this team reached retirement age and the service was down sized to a one-man operation.

1.2 Unfortunately, the service has recently had to be reviewed as the former incumbent was unable to continue due to health and safety.  Although some inspections have taken place under the guise of overtime, it has not been possible to guarantee the service and consequently, given the fact that winter is fast approaching, it is felt appropriate to secure another means of carrying out these inspections.

2.0 Detail.

2.1 Ewood Public Lighting Inspectorate Limited (EPLI) currently provides a night inspection service to many local authorities throughout the Northwest and it is considered that their services may be appropriate for adoption within Salford.  The company is able to provide total cover throughout the year with the exception of Christmas.

2.2 The inspections would cover street lighting columns, illuminated bollards and illuminated signs and details from each inspection would be sent to the street lighting section by electronic data transfer, no later than 10-00am the following day.  In addition to data relating to outages, EPLI are also able to provide statistical information covering:

· the total number of units inspected during an agreed period,

· the total number of faults found, and,

· a breakdown of the different faults.

Information which would assist the street lighting section to produce statistics for LPI 24 whilst also enabling the section to effectively monitor and track the performance of the illuminated street furniture within the City.

3.0 Recommendation.

3.1 That Officers undertake negotiations with EPLI in order to ascertain if the service would be of benefit to the City Council.

Malcolm Sykes

Strategic Director of Planning and Housing
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